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May 14, 2007

To All Santa Cruz County Regulated Small Water Systems and Testing Labs:

As part of the requirements relating to the performance and operation of your water system’s bacteriological water quality, under Title 22, Article 3., Section 64423.1 Sample Analysis and Reporting of Results, “The water supplier shall designate (label) each sample as “Routine”, “Repeat”, “Replacement”, or “Other”.   

All public water systems are required to collect routine samples from within the distribution system in the monitoring period to demonstrate quality of water served to its users. The well(s) and storage tank(s) are not to be sampled in a routine sample set. For monthly sampling, this means between the first and last day of the month. For quarterly, this means between the first day and the last day of the three month sampling period. 
Properly labeling your water samples in this manner will help the EHS office efficiently evaluate your lab results and determine your compliance status.  Moreover, testing labs should also ensure that all submitted lab results are clearly reported as, “Routine”, Repeat”, “Replacement”, or “Other”.  

Subsequently, all public water systems are required to collect four repeat samples within 24 hours of being notified by the laboratory that a routine sample is total coliform positive. These samples are to be taken before disinfection of the water system and a chlorine residual reading for each sample is required. The well(s) and storage tank(s) may be included in the repeat sample set. The samples will be used to confirm a coliform problem and help determine the location and extent of the contamination. 

All public water systems are required to collect five follow-up routine samples following the month of a positive sample unless waived by the EHS.  
Whenever any total coliform sample result indicative of the absence of total coliforms has been declared invalid by the laboratory due to interference problems as specified at 40 Code Federal Regulations, Section 141.21 (c) (2), the supplier shall collect a replacement sample from the same location as the original sample within 24 hours of being notified of the interference problem, and have it analyzed for the presence of total coliforms.  The supplier shall continue to re-sample at the original site within 24 hours and have the samples analyzed until a valid result is obtained.

Other samples are typically requested by the department in order to meet specific requirements that are particular to that system.  This may include but is not limited to sampling that may be required for equipment replacement or repair, distribution system water pressure dropping below 5 p.s.i., or any other warranted circumstance.  

Inadequate labeling of samples may result in the water system being out of compliance and subject to citation.  Please ensure timely submission of testing results and complete labeling of all samples in order to avoid violation notices or citations.       
If you need further clarification or have any questions please contact me at (831) 454-3069 or send e-mail to troy.boone@co.santa-cruz.ca.us

Sincerely,

Troy Boone REHS, MPH.

Small Water Systems Specialist
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